

NEWSLETTER W/C 18TH OCTOBER

Friday, 22/10/2021 14:37

To Prime Parents of:

To School Members:

☑ EMAIL



Westmoor Primary School

Harvest Donations

Thank you so much for your donations of non-perishable items which will be shared with local Food Banks. We intend to reintroduce our monthly Friday Food Bank collections, which will be on the last Friday of every month.

Nuts!!!!

No nuts in school

As we have some children who have severe allergies, we must insist that nuts and nut products are not allowed in school, as snacks or for packed lunches.

Muddy Fun Run

Great Fun had by All!

The children had an amazing time completing the muddy fun run. Thank you for all of the donations that have come into school. If you still have sponsor money, please send that in after half term. You can also transfer money online and we will send a reminder how to do this on return to school. This is an incredible fund raising event and all monies raised will directly benefit your children

Head Lice

Please be Vigilant

We have had a case of head lice in school so please check your children's hair regularly. Any affected classes have had a direct e mail, but it is useful for the whole school to check too.

Covid Update

Next half term

With rising cases in North Tyneside, it seems likely that we will have to avoid large group gatherings in school. Meetings with staff may be offered online in preference to face to face, but we will be guided by Public Health. We will consider our usual calendar of events and try to find solutions to have as normal a half term as possible.

Christmas Preparations

We feel it wise to begin planning for Christmas celebrations that are not indoors. Foundation Stage will look to perform a nativity and more detail will follow. It may be that this will simply be recorded for families to view in their homes. We hope this year to have an outdoor Christmas tree and each phase will sing carols around the tree for parents to watch and join in. We are acutely aware that parents may be disappointed that we are not planning performances for all stages, but we must put safety first and foremost and ask for your ongoing support.

Book Week

Thank you so much for visiting our Book Fair, which was table top this year, due to the shortage of lorry drivers. Any commission made is used to buy books for the school library. The children thoroughly enjoyed Heroes and Villains dress up day. To say they were excited is an understatement! It was so lovely to see so many Grandparents for share a book day. We have to insist each year that this special time is only for grandparents as we could not accommodate this event if parents came too.

Clothing

Change in Weather

on return after half term on **Monday 1st November,** please ensure that your child has a coat daily for school. Please take the half term break to re-label clothing if necessary, as it is such a shame when we cannot return un-named items to children

Congratulations!

Ms Graham, in the school office is now Mrs Todd after her recent wedding and we wish her the very best for the future. In addition we wish the very best to Mrs Moulden who has worked in our school as a Senior Lunchtime Supervisor and more recently as a Teaching Assistant in school and Out of School Club. She will leave us to explore pastures new and we wish her every success.



Westmoor Primary School Southgate, Killingworth, NE12 6SA t: 0191 643 2260 e: office@westmoorprimary.org.uk

www.westmoorprimary.co.uk